American Colonists

The Mississinewa Valley Chapter, Daughters of the American Colonists met July 28 at thehome of Mrs. Robert Ratliff, 24 Herbel Drive, Marion.

Margaret Vanscoyoc, regent, was in charge of the meeting. She announed that Mrs. John Lucas, Jonesboro, is a new member. She reported that Voluntary Service at the Marion VA Medical Center is requesting clothing donations for indigent men patients. Phil Cox, Bldg. 135 or Bldg. 60, will receiving clothing, according to Gary L. Strank, chief of voluntary service. Indiana State Assembly will be Oct. 5 and 6 at the Terre Haute Holiday Inn. Out of town members attending were Mrs. Frank Williamson and Mary Nussbaum, Kokomo, Mrs. Paul DeVoe presented a program of slides showing Williamsburg, Va., in the winter.

The next meeting will be at 12:30 p.m. Oct. 27 at the home of Mrs. Fred Bartol, 425 S. Buffalo St., Warsaw.